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Trinity Tidings
Celebrate. Connect. Communicate. 
Connecting God’s Love Story with our Community 

My dear Church Family,

On Sunday, February 9, 2025, we could not gather in-person because of a winter weather advisory, the
possibility of freezing rain and potential black ice. But we did have the opportunity of gathering online.
Worship services might be cancelled, but nothing can cancel worship! 

I truly thank the Lord as your pastor for all the blessings and investments made in our online and streaming
capabilities that make such moments possible. I am grateful for how the Lord used Nihal especially during
the pandemic to help us establish an online and streaming ministry. We had an amazing team of trustees
and leadership team members who came alongside and believed in a media vision that would keep us
connected within and connecting beyond our walls. We have come a long way by the grace of God and his
amazing provisions. For instance, we are grateful to have moved from the times at which we had a simple
amplifier and a wooden box speaker in the sanctuary in 2014 to the equipment that we presently have. The
equipment and our team help make our worship experiences more understandable and better communicable
to those in Trinity and to people beyond our walls. I won’t forget that good ole box speaker. Oh, how it
struggled as it vibrated (or shall we say, “grumbled and grunted”) frustrated with the bass in my voice!  
Yes, and I suspect it became a victim of language dysphoria with “the British Indian English accent” of the
new pastor. It was therefore not surprising that after a few months of beginning my ministry at Trinity,
both the amplifier and the speaker sighed and signed up for a funeral! They had had enough! They died! 

Let me let you in on a secret. The last church I served at in India had a 32-channel audio mixer in the
sanctuary with that many lines for microphones and the ability to include instruments. We had projectors
for words and videos, and our Bishop had often encouraged the other pastors in our annual conference to
visit and “take a look” at what we were doing in our church. He encouraged them to aspire to replicate the
ideas in the churches that they were serving. He called it “the most high-tech church” in his conference.
That was probably true in the Methodist Church in India in the early 2000s. We of course, preferred being
known as a grateful, praying and ordinary group of people worshipping and serving an extraordinary God. 
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When we moved from India and began ministry at Trinity in 2014, I became aware of the audio equipment
that we had – the single amplifier and that solo wooden box speaker. Oh! Did I miss what we had in India! I
knew in my heart that as a new pastor, I could not ask the trustees or church Leadership Team to consider
investing in a new audio system or upgrading it for that matter. I had been taught at seminary that during the
first year in a new church, a pastor must only appreciate, connect with people, celebrate the church’s history
and serve with gladness. So, I resorted to the only weapon I had. I prayed. Each time I heard a dear senior tell
me that they could not understand what I was saying on account of that amplifier, speaker and my accent, it
made me pray even more. Now, I must admit that I had not imagined that the answer to my prayers would be a
funeral for that old amplifier and box speaker! God’s ways are indeed mysterious. And for reasons he knows
best, he allowed my strange British Indian English accent to remain! I wonder how our new speakers are
managing! 

On another note, isn’t that how new life begins in the Kingdom. The old dies. The new is born. Jesus said,
“Unless a grain of wheat is buried in the ground, dead to the world, it is never any more than a grain of wheat.
But if it is buried, it sprouts and reproduces itself many times over. In the same way, anyone who holds on to
life just as it is destroys that life. But if you let it go, reckless in your love, you’ll have it forever, real and
eternal.” John 12:24-25 (The Message). Pastor Rick Warren writes in the Daily Hope devotional for February
13, 2025, “Think about that. If God can raise a dead person, then he also can raise a dead marriage, a dead
career, a dead dream, or a dead hope. He specializes in turning crucifixions into resurrections. God can do
miracles when we hand everything over to him.”

Guess what happened around the time of the funeral of our amplifier and speaker?  The Lord moved Ruth
Ranieli’s heart and she sent Trinity a check for $25,000. Her gift enabled us to take care of some other church
needs as well as to buy a new audio system. It was during the pandemic that the Lord blessed us further with
the gift from Joyce Long’s estate and later with a part of Ruth Ranieli’s estate. These generous gifts enabled
us to get to where we are today in terms of our audio, video and streaming capabilities as a church and also in
the major renovation of our pipe organ. And “Revive” became possible only by prayer. For almost eight years
as your pastor, I had longed for, dreamed of and prayed for a service that would meet the spiritual longings of
those for whom contemporary music speaks the language of the soul, heart and mind. I am confident that there
were others who were praying as well. But when the Lord made things happen, it was simply beyond our
imagination. We received a gift of $100,000 from an anonymous donor for the project and Doris Bernardo
contributed $18,000 for the new flooring. God was indeed at work. Around the same time, my friend Pastor
Kristian Walker, worship and missions Pastor at Christian Life Assembly called to say, “Arun, I think your
request to me of two years is being answered. I think I have your man to lead your contemporary worship
ministry. His name is Jamie Bream, a graduate of Liberty University”. Only God could have timed this
perfectly. The Fellowship Hall renovation project led by John Mickle and our trustees transformed our
fellowship hall to what it is today. In witnessing what God was doing one of our members said, “I used to
come to coffee fellowship a couple of years ago and everyone in the room was white except the pastor’s
family. Today, we walk into the room and there are people of color. It makes me very happy!” God used
‘Revive” to make that possible. As I am writing this letter, we are days away from our first immersion
baptisms at Trinity in 151 years! Lives are being transformed. We thank the Lord for our Leadership Team/
Board members who were obedient to the Lord’s leading and for all of you in our loving congregation who
helped make these projects become realities. To God be the glory. 

Projects never amount to much in God’s Kingdom unless they touch people. Here are some testimonies from
our online ministry. My friend Brit Warner who is a brilliant, retired recording studio engineer says, “Trinity
is my online church.” Dr. Ebenezer Rajkumar, from India, usually texts me on Sundays immediately after our
first service to share a word of encouragement about the blessings he received while worshipping online. Did
you know that if Trinity’s services don't go online on YouTube on Sundays, it is not uncommon for me to start
receiving messages from the other side of the Atlantic? The chief question being. "Are you not having service
today?" We are thankful for our small, faithful, growing online community of worshipers from other and
global locations, some of whom are very faithful and regular. The Kunder family in Delaware for instance
usually don’t miss joining us online on Sundays. They are a hard-working family who own and run a Purdue
Chicken farm. All four boys have worked in those chicken coups and on the farm since they were little,
assisting dad and mom with managing very large numbers of birds. The parents tell me that their four teenage
boys stay totally focused during our services. It is their Sunday practice to talk about the sermon with dad and
mom at their dinner table. How cool is that! How good! Those parents are modelling a great way to invest
spiritually in our kids and grandkids. 



Why am I writing this letter and highlighting these experiences? 

I want to ask if you would faithfully pray for our online ministries.  Let us especially pray that the ministry
of God’s Word will have a long lasting impact in the lives of those who worship with us. While we love
music, we love our traditions, we love our worship spaces, we love all the creative stuff that we can do to
make church better, Jesus did not say that our music, our traditions, our creativity (not even the pastor’s
raps), our technology or even our worship spaces will remain forever. But he did say two things. First, that
“Heaven and earth will pass away, but my words will never pass away.” Matthew 24:35. Second, “Very truly
I tell you, whoever hears my word and believes him who sent me has eternal life and will not be judged but
has crossed over from death to life.” John 5:24

Jesus is saying that two things will stand the test of time, his saving word and his saved people. Thank you
for believing with me that God’s Word shapes God’s world. At Trinity, we are committed to living by God’s
Word and sharing his word in practical, personal and life-transforming ways. 

Inviting your participation: Would you commit to pray more faithfully for me and all those who preach
alongside me? Pray for the Holy Spirit’s wisdom, hard work at the study, compassion, clarity, courage and
passion. Pray that God’s word from Trinity will reach people just where they need it the most. Would you be
able to pray weekly on Saturdays for our ministry of sharing God’s word for God’s world? 

Wow! The pastor’s sermons are long, and now his letters are getting longer. Time to pull the stop. As I
conclude I want to put it out there that we will be helped to optimize our media, online and technology use
for the Gospel with your financial support. We have some possibilities and hopes to make things better and
more effective. 

Inviting your participation: If you are moved to support this life-transforming ministry and feel committed
to helping us to share God’s word with more lives, here is an opportunity before you. Would you consider
sharing a one-time gift or a regular monthly gift to support the media ministry? If yes, may you please write
the following words in your check memo line or on you cash offering envelopes: God’s word for God’s
world.  

Thank you so much for reading this letter and for your support. Thank you for being a people who faithfully
share in God’s call and vision as a team and a congregation. You are indeed wonderful to work with. Please
always know that I am only a call away. I am always happy to connect with you or connect you with
somebody who can help you in your faith journey.

Humbled and grateful to be serving the Lord Jesus alongside each of you.

Thanks for making every day of my days in Christ’s service, a real joy by the kind of people you are. You
are always gracious, thoughtful, supportive, prayerful and easy to work with. Part of my Facebook profile
reads, “All for Jesus. Doing what I love. Loving what I do.” 

God be praised. It’s true because of you! 
Arun 

P.S: Our March preaching series is “Turning crucifixions into Resurrections”. How about inviting a friend? 
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TRINITY’S VBS 2025 - TRUE WORTH
June 16 - June 20 from 5 pm - 8:15 pm each day. 

Volunteers are needed to help with hospitality, logistics, crafts, Bible teachings, registrations, games,
decorations and sets, audio and video tech, praise and worship. We welcome donations in the way of
sponsoring an evening’s snacks, helping us with the cost of hiring the tent or donating any other amounts
towards VBS. Please write “For VBS” on your cash envelope or in the memo line of your checks. To
volunteer or know more, please contact Miriam Andrews. 
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MARCH’S THEME: 
Turning crucifixions
into Resurrections.

March 2
How can I  f ind victory
when I  am vict imized?
Luke 23:32-34
Holy Communion

March 5 @ 7 PM
Ash Wednesday Service
Resolved to Fol low Jesus
Luke 9:51-62
Rev.  Dr.  John Smith

March 9
How can I  deal  with a
messy past?
Luke 23:32-43

March 16
How can I  turn heart  aches
into love s igns? 
John 19:25-27

March 23
How can I  make sense of  a
si lent  heaven?
Matthew 27:45-46

March 30
How can I  deal  with my
limitat ions? 
Matthew 19:25-28

2025 THEME:
Immeasurably more!

 PRAYER FOCUS:
Pray for wisdom to global leaders.  

Did you know that you can support our
online ministries by doing the following? 

Follow us on Facebook
Subscribe to our YouTube channel
Recommend our Facebook and
YouTube pages to a friend
Write a review for and rate our
Facebook page
Add comments to say hello
Add comments to share how you are
blessed online  

UPCOMING WORSHIP DATES

Sunnier Side of Sixty Lunch & Service
Tuesday, April 15@12 PM lunch & 1:15 PM

Maundy Thursday Service
Altar rail communion
Thursday, April 17 @ 7 PM
A Garden Prayer
Bishop Pauline Peifer

Good Friday Tenebrae service
Friday, April 18 @ 7 PM

California wildfires. A total of $3,560 was donated. Of that, $100 was designated by a donor for UMCOR, the
other $3,460 was given to Samaritan’s Purse, as announced. Thank you for stretching your giving to help those
in need. Thanks for helping Samaritans Purse shine the love of Jesus at this time to those who lost so much. 

THANK YOU! SUPPORT TO CA WILDFIRES

SAVE THE DATE
Trinity’s All Church Retreat

Saturday, May 17
9 AM - 4 PM

At Christian Life Assembly
We picked a place nearby 

so that everyone can attend.
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Brief music foretaste in our morning services that day.
Bring your friends to the concert. 

The most common comment we hear is "I never knew ukuleles could sound
like that!" Lisa Webb and Bob Tigert began playing together a little over 3
years ago, with an ‘eclectic’ catalog of original country, jazz, folk, and
rock'n'roll songs and with covers that might take a minute to recognize ("Dixie
Chicken" on ukuleles? Well, why not?). They have released 3 albums in 2
years, PLUS produced and played on an all-ukulele Christmas CD; and they
have played concerts and festivals across the United States, Mexico and Europe
(they headlined the Vienna Ukulele Nights festival in August, 2024, as part of
an "11 festivals in 12 months" run).

Lisa Webb is a Sponsored Artist of Ohana Ukuleles.
Bob Tigert is a Sponsored Artist of Lanikai Ukuleles.

UKULELE CONCERT AT TRINITY ON APRIL 13 AT 6:30 PM.

BROTHERS IN GRACE

GRANDPARENTS IN PRAYER: PRAYER BUDDIES FELLOWSHIP 
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“Christ, whose glory fills the skies, Christ, the true, the only light,
Sun of Righteousness, arise, triumph o’er the shades of night;

Dayspring from on high, be near; Daystar, in my heart appear.”
(Words: Charles Wesley, 1740; Music: J.G. Werner’s Choralbuch, 1815)

CHOIRS  The choirs have begun work for Lent and Easter! To be prepared, well-prepared, takes time! The
Chancel Choir will sing the great texts of the Lenten season, saving the greatest joy for the joy of Easter
morning! Lenten anthems based on Psalm 51 and the “Kyrie Eleison” (Lord, have mercy…) will be featured.
“O Jesus, I Have Promised” is a beautiful anthem based on Luke 9:62. Also, many of the choir members
favorite anthems will be sung. As always, the Chancel Choir will be busy during Holy Week. Multiple
anthems are planned for Palm Sunday, Maundy Thursday, and Good Friday. Come, join us!

SUNDAY SCHOOL SINGING I am very grateful for the opportunity to work with the Sunday School
children each week. The children sing very well! With the leadership of Marissa and the Sunday School
teachers, we are working toward singing before Easter and for Easter worship. We look forward to hearing the
children’s voices and other instruments in worship! 

MIDWEEK MUSIC CONCERTS  Midweek Music concerts continue! St. Patrick’s-Irish music and
hymnody will be our theme in March. So many great hymns come to mind. “The King of Love My Shepherd
Is,” “Be Thou My Vision,” and more! Concerts are on Wednesdays at noon and last approximately 30-40
minutes. Many, many thanks to everyone who attends and watches online! From music to trivia to jokes, and
even some poetry, we offer worship through music, reading Scripture, and praying. Come for all of this and
come for the fun! 

SCRIPTURE AND SONG  Please note that the church’s website has a link titled “Scripture and Song.” The
link is updated often! The selections you hear are brief, original meditations on a particular scripture and a
related hymn. 

CHRIST, WHOSE GLORY FILLS THE SKIES (UMH 173)  I recently saw a post online detailing the
amount of light we gain as we near Spring. In February alone, depending on location, it is possible to see an
increase of 60 minutes or more! No matter the time of year, the hymn “Christ, Whose Glory Fills the Skies” is
a great witness that our “Dayspring” illuminates us from the outside and our “Daystar” illuminates our hearts
from the inside! “Show me your ways, O Lord; teach me your paths. Guide me in your truth and faithfulness
and teach me.” (Psalm 25)

Is there a way for you to praise the Lord and to witness through music? Feel free, anytime, to contact me
directly! We can rehearse together and find your strengths to use your gifts in worship!

THE PRAISE CORNER by Todd Davis

Lenten‬‭ Study‬‭ will‬‭ begin‬‭ on‬‭ February‬‭ 26‬‭ at‬‭
5:30‬ p.m.‬‭ Ash‬‭ Wednesday, March 5‬‭ with‬‭ a‬‭
service‬‭ in‬ the‬‭ Sanctuary‬‭ at‬‭ 7‬‭ p.m.‬‭ Last‬‭ 5‬‭ weeks‬‭
will be March‬‭ 12, 19,‬‭ 26,‬‭ April‬‭ 2‬‭ and‬‭ 9.‬‭  
Come‬‭ and‬‭ share‬‭ together‬‭ in‬‭ a‬‭ Fellowship‬‭ Meal‬
at‬‭ 5:30‬‭ p.m.‬‭ followed‬‭ by‬‭ watching‬‭ the‬‭ video‬‭
series,‬‭ “Tell‬‭ Someone” by‬‭ Greg‬ Laurie.‬‭ We‬‭
will‬‭ conclude‬‭ the‬‭ evening‬‭ by‬‭ dividing‬‭ into‬‭
small‬‭ groups‬‭ for‬‭ group‬ conversation‬‭ and‬‭
discussion.‬‭ A‬‭ nursery‬‭ will‬‭ be‬‭ provided.‬‭ Any‬‭
questions,‬‭ contact‬‭ Bishop Pauline‬‭ Peifer.‬

 WEDNESDAY LENTEN STUDY
by  Pauline Peifer

LENTEN BREAKFAST
Saturday, March 8, 15, 22, 29 @ 8 AM

Enjoy great fellowship over home-style
breakfasts and a 4-part series of conversations
about how the cross changes everything.
Registering early helps us serve you better.
Much work and advance planning goes into the
program behind the scenes. Register by calling
717-774-7146, Sign-up sheet at the Church, 
E-mail office@trinityonbridge.com or Go online
to www.trinityonbridge.com



Then I heard the voice of the Lord saying, “Whom shall I send? And who will go for Us?”
And I said, “Here am I. Send me!”   Isaiah 6:8 (NIV)

As I write this article, I am dreading the upcoming weekend (February 15-16). Why? Because I made
myself available. This weekend is the annual Hershey Chocolatetown Basketball Tournament, which is the
last major tournament our officiating chapter covers for the season. Because of the popularity of the
tournament, it is necessary that every possible official be able to work games to ensure that all of them are
covered. So, as all good officials do, I sent an email to my assigner saying that I could work whatever
games were necessary, and a few days later, I got a notification that I had been assigned ten new games, all
for Saturday. Ten games! (For reference, there are fourteen games scheduled on my court with a new game
kicking off every 55 minutes.) If I had known how many games I was going to be assigned, I probably
wouldn’t have said I was available at all! The funny thing, though, is that this is exactly what happens
when we make ourselves available to God - He’ll use us in ways we never could have imagined He would,
and probably in ways we don’t want Him to. But this is not because He has open slots He has to fill, but
because He has a good and perfect plan for our lives that we, in making ourselves available to Him, have
taken a step of faith to follow in.

I’ve heard it said that the most dangerous prayer we can pray is “Here am I - send me!” It's a blank contract
and we have no idea of the terms listed on it - most of the time we wouldn't want to know, or probably
wouldn't pray that prayer at all if we did know! However, history is full of great men and women who made
themselves available to God. The prophet Isaiah prayed that prayer, and God used him to minister to four
kings across seventy years during a period of significant political and religious change in Judah and the
surrounding regions. The apostle Paul made himself available to God following his conversion on the
Damascus road, which resulted in a thirty-five year ministry that included four major missionary journeys,
multiple imprisonments, and the writing of approximately two-thirds of the New Testament. My eleventh-
grade history teacher, Marc Anderson, prayed that prayer, and God called him out of a twenty-seven-year
teaching career to campaign for and eventually serve in the Pennsylvania House of Representatives. There
is no end to what God can do if we simply make ourselves available to Him!

Elevation Worship released a song a few years ago that simply states “I hear You call/I am available/I say
yes, Lord/I am available/Here I am, Here I am/You can have it all, You can have it all”. Missionary David
Brainerd recorded a similar, though more detailed, prayer in his diary: “Here am I, send me; send me to the
ends of the earth; send me to the rough, the savage pagans of the wilderness; send me from all that is called
comfort on earth; send me even to death itself, if it be but in Thy service, and to promote Thy kingdom.” “I
wonder what would happen if all of us prayed Isaiah’s prayer with full sincerity” reflects author and
preacher J. Lee Grady. “What if you raised your hands and left all your fears, worries, excuses,
stipulations, limitations and conditions on heaven’s altar—and invited God to use your life in any way He
wants? I invite you to take the risk. Pray a dangerous prayer, and see how God will use you.”

 J. Lee Grady, “The Most Dangerous Prayer In The Bible,” Lee Grady, July 19, 2017, https:// leegrady.com/the-most-dangerous-prayer-in-the-bible/.1.

AVAILABLE by Jamie Bream
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We are planning to have an immersion baptism service on Easter Sunday,
April 20, 2025, at Fellowship Hall - immediately after Revive. Those
interested, please contact the church office and fill your application forms.
Pastor Arun will be announcing details of the classes shortly. It is going to
be a great time of rejoicing. Join us as we celebrate the gift of new life and
the power of transformation for ordinary people and sinners like us
through the blood of our wonderful savior. God is at work - in our midst.
Amazing Grace, how sweet the sound! 

ANNOUNCING BAPTISM CLASSES



Grandparents in Prayer planned a lunch and party with our Trinity youth Prayer Buddy. Each Trinity youth,
either in the youth group or Sunday morning attendee, has a Prayer Buddy. We pray for the young people,
send them encouraging cards, and give them small remembrances at various times during the year.

On January 26th, we had our “after Christmas party”. We had pizza and many goodies for lunch following
Revive. The grandparent sat with their Prayer Buddy and discussed table talk questions. Afterwards we had a
meaningful prayer time where the grandparents prayed with and over the Prayer Buddies. This was followed
with fun games directed by Sue Grubb, and then the gift-giving.

A parent had the following comment concerning the event:
“Thank you so much for the pictures of Derek and Ariel at the grandparents in prayer lunch. They had a
great time interacting with Bishop Pauline, Jill and Ken Ross. I often regretted the fact that the kids do not
have their grandparents around alive to interact and be a part of their lives. Thanks for helping us be a part of
this. Really appreciate sweet and kind people praying for the kids. God bless their hearts and lives
abundantly.” Kavitha Beulah

Grandparents said the following:
“It was a wonderful time spent with our Prayer Buddies to get to know each other better. The lunch, prayer
time and activities allowed us to spend quality time with them.” Missi St.Cyr

“I enjoyed getting to know the teens a little better. It was good to see them participating in different
activities.”  John Sharpe

“We appreciated the time to learn to know more about our buddies to find out their future plans and their
current activities as well as their likes and dislikes. It’s encouraging to see so many young people
participating in church activities.”  Scott and Debra Copenhaver

“What a tremendous opportunity to bring generations together to worship God. It was such a wonderful way
to get to know each other and bridge the gap.”  Jill Ross
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GRANDPARENTS IN PRAYER WITH THEIR PRAYER BUDDIES

ASK PROGRAM W.S.S.D 
Thank you for your support in giving monetary and food contributions to ASK. For the year
2024, almost $2000 was spent to purchase food supplies for West Shore School District
students in need. This does not count the food donations that members of the congregation have
also contributed and placed on the ASK table in the hallway for distribution to these students.
The Social worker from the school district very much appreciates the contributions our church
gives in helping these students. I look forward to your continued support for this outreach
program in assisting students of the West Shore School District. Blessings, Cathy Baum

Top of the morning to you ladies! Secret Sisters will be
meeting and having a few games of St Patrick's Day bingo.
There will be favors to spice up the tables. The decorations
will be vivid green and gold coins. Kim Lease will be
hostess for the month of March. Brother Gary will be there
with his line of St Patrick jokes. Hope to see you there.  
Please RSVP to Vicky by March 11th by texting or calling
717-623-6568.

March 15
10:00 AM - 12:00 PM
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As we look forward to a time yet to be lived, it becomes increasingly clear, our children and our
grandchildren are the future of the world... Our Hope.  Indeed, our future depends upon them.  How will
we ever prepare them?  Challenging?  Oh, yes.  Most of us will teach as we were taught.  For some, that is
a troubling thought.  When our parents or care-givers worked, we were left to our own devices.  Often
learning right from wrong - when we were wrong.

“Learning the hard way”, my dear father would say. There was not alot of reaching out, unless it was to
punish bad behavior.  Many parents depended upon school teachers and Sunday School (Thank goodness
for their patience of Job).  

Trinity is blessed to have devoted, involved parents who instruct their children through Bible principles.  
Some of those parents and grandparents also teach at Trinity.  They encourage both scholastic and
spiritual endeavor.  What a precious source of Hope for the children and for each of us.  Our future is in
their hands.  That’s why we pray for and celebrate our teaching staff. They guide, direct, and inspire
Christian behavior and Christ like principles. I learned recently one of our own truly gifted, dedicated
teachers will be moving closer to her childhood home. Genevieve Lupold, Gen as we lovingly call her has
some of these special qualities.

Unique and inventive Lambs’ Talk
Kind, caring, &  problem solving
I served as a shepherd during Vacation Bible School with her and was amazed by her seemingly
endless enthusiastic energy and organizational skill.
I listened intently as she hosted Live Prayer Time on a Tuesday evening at BCM and watched with
admiration, her ability to guide with patience and diffuse with grace, difficult situations.

Trinity has been blessed by this dedicated disciple of our Lord.  It is with deep affection and appreciation,
I thank Genevieve (Gen) Lupold for her devotion, sincerity and for reaching out with hope to make a
difference.

BLESSING FOR THE NEW YEAR - “REACHING OUT” WITH HOPE by Barbara Zimmerman

March 20  from 9:00 AM  to 1 PM

Many of our families were very needy for February due to sickness and the weather
cancellations. God came through for the team and our congregation. For February, our
distribution was 88 boxes given out to our Love Box Families. Total is now is 3,938
boxes.  The team also gave families 18 warm coats We are always in need of food.
Your generosity is always appreciated! Thank you Team for all the work you do.

Contact: Carol Evertts 717-774-3207

OUR 316 MISSIONS APPEAL  (LENTEN MISSIONS APPEAL)

Every year, we as a congregation have had the privilege of responding to a special Lenten missions
appeal. If you are new at Trinity, you might wonder, “What is that about?” Trinity is actively engaged
in and also supports missions and ministries within the United States and also beyond our borders.
Your contributions go towards helping us continue to support such missions and ministries.

All members and regular visitors will receive a letter of appeal and also an envelope to use towards
this cause. If you do not receive them, please do not hesitate to ask our Treasurer, Carol Wilson or
feel free to use any envelope to contribute. Please write “ Lenten Missions support” or “316 Missions
support “ in the memo line/or on the envelope. 

All for the One who gave his life for us on the cross. “For God so loved the world that he gave his
one and only Son, that whoever believes in him shall not perish but have eternal life.” John‬ ‭3‬:‭16‬ ‭NIV‬‬
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DUTIES FOR MARCH 2025

WORSHIP LEADERS

USHERS

GREETERS CHILDREN'S TALK

No Children's Talk

Kaylynn/Angel Snyder 

9:15 NURSERY

George Karnes

Charlie/Joyce Klinger

Ron/Barb Dysard

Bob/Janie Rosenthal

Bailey Family

11:00 NURSERY

Beth Sider , Jan Ocamb

Matt Ickler, John Mickle

George Karnes, Michelle Meckley

MAR. 2

MAR. 9

MAR. 16

MAR. 23

Rex Hood, Jed Beshore

Daryl Potteiger, Rex Hood,
George Karnes

Jan Snyder, Allyn Litzelman

Melissa St Cyr, Jan Ocamb

Jan Snyder, Melissa St Cyr

Dianne Schofield, Nancy Jensen

Jane Gable, Sandy Williams

Jan Snyder, Nancy Jensen Jane Gable, Lucy Martinez

Bishop Pauline Peifer

Vi Humphrey

Kris Leibold

Linda Klitch

No Children's Talk

MAR. 2

MAR. 9

MAR. 16

MAR. 23

John/Barb MickleMAR. 30 Sharon Sheffer No Children's Talk

Mike DiMatteo, Gordon Taylor Jan Snyder,  Nancy Jensen Charlotte Wagoner, Vi HumphreysMAR. 30

ASH WEDN. Worship Leader: Rev. Dr. John SmithGreeter: Jo Lower Ushers: Michelle Meckley, Gordon Taylor,
John Mickle, Barb Mickle

Last outreach wiped us out of many things.   We are in need of: travel shave
cream, deodorant, foot powder, disposable razors, cough drops, warm socks, OTC
Ibuprofen, vitamins. NO MORE WINTER COATS PLEASE! Donations may be
left on the Starfish table on the 1st floor. Thank you for all of your support! 

STARFISH MINISTRIES
March 9th

12:00 - 1:30 PM



10 AM Secret
Sisters 

11:30 AM DDB

22

11

CALENDAR FOR MARCH 2025
FRIDAYSUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY SATURDAY

1

2 43

12 PM Starfish
Ministry 

5 6 87

9

TIDINGS DEADLINE 

1110 12 13 1514

16 17

10:30 AM Celebrate
from Heart & Spirit

2:30 PM Pray &
Go

6 PM After School
Study Time

Communion
Sunday

10:45 AM
Grandparent’s in
Prayer

2 PM Worship
Committeee Mtg

6 PM After School
Study Time

18 19 20

12 PM FB Live Music

6 PM Youth Group 

7 PM Ash
Wednesday Service

12 PM FB Live Music

5:30 PM Lenten
Study
 
6 PM Youth Group 

2221

10:30 AM Tuesday
Morning Group

23 24 25

8 AM Lenten
Breakfast

10 AM Secret
Sister’s

SUNDAY SCHEDULE
8:15 -  Adult Sunday School
9:15 -  Traditional Worship
10:30 - Coffee Fellowship
11:00 - Revive Worship and
            Children’s Sunday School

26 27 28

10:30 AM Tuesday
Morning Group

8 PM Facebook
Live Prayer Time

9 AM Communion
Prep

6 PM After School
Study Time

10:45 AM
Grandparent’s in
Prayer

6 PM After School
Study Time

10 AM So N’ Sews

10:30 AM Celebrate
from Heart & Spirit

8 AM Lenten
Breakfast

10:30 AM Tuesday
Morning Group

8 PM Facebook
Live Prayer Time

9 AM Love Boxes

10 AM So N’ Sews

10:30 AM Celebrate
from Heart & Spirit

10:30 AM Tuesday
Morning Group

10:30 AM Celebrate
from Heart & Spirit

8 AM Lenten
Breakfast

12 PM FB Live Music

5:30 PM Lenten
Study
 
6 PM Youth Group 

12 PM FB Live Music

5:30 PM Lenten
Study
 
6 PM Youth Group 

29

8 AM Lenten
Breakfast

30 31

6 PM Leadership
Team Mtg

6 PM After School
Study Time

Coordinator of Pray & Go:
Sharon Sheffer 717-774-3137

(sesheffer@outlook.com)

MARCH 17 @ 2:30 PM

FACEBOOK LIVE PRAYER TIME ONLINE 

March 4 8 PM
TIMEDATE LEADER

Genevieve LupoldMarch 18 8 PM
Beth Sider



Trinity Church 
415 Bridge Street
New Cumberland, PA 17070
717-774-7146
www.trinityonbridge.com

Please submit articles for the 
April 2025 Trinity Tidings by March 13th.


